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Anita Decina, President 
Heritage Crystal, Inc. 
105 S. Alexander Street 
Plant City, Florida 33563 
Anita.Decina@Crystal.com 
 

 RE:   Facility Site Closure Assessment Report dated January 22, 2019  
Heritage Crystal Clean, Pompano Facility; FLD 984 262 410 

 
Dear Ms. Decina: 
 
The Department has reviewed the above referenced document regarding the site closure 
assessment of the Used Oil and Material Processing facility located at 1280 NE 48th St, 
Pompano Beach, Florida. The assessment addresses the requirements for closure of a 
Used Oil permitted facility under Chapter 62-710, Florida Adminstrative Code (F.A.C.).  
 
Based on the  Soil Assessment Results, no soil staining or petroleum odors were noted in 
any of the soil samples collected during soil boring or well installation activities. No 
OVA-FID  responses above 10 ppm were measured in the soil screening samples from 
the 16 soil borings performed in various areas of the property. Based on the laboratory 
results for the two soil samples collected, no contaminants were detected above the soil 
cleanup target levels (SCTLs) in Chapter 62-777, Florida Administrative Code (FAC).  
 
Groundwater samples were collected from TMW-1, MW-2, MW-3 and MW-4; no 
contaminants were detected; above the groundwater cleanup target levels in Chapter 62-
777, FAC.  
 
Based on these results, the Department considers that the closure activities required by 
your permit have been met. 
 
Please revise any necessary changes and submit the following documents an 8700-12FL 
notification form, Closure Plan, Contingency and Emergency Plan, Preparedness and 
Prevention Plan, Site Plan, and demonstration of financial assurance as required by 62-
730.170, FAC, by April 15, 2019. 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact Bheem Kothur, P.E., at 850-245-8781 or 
via email at bheem.kothur@floridadep.gov. 
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Sincerely, 

 
Bryan Baker, P.G., Administrator 
Hazardous Waste Program and Permitting 
 
BB/bk 
 
 
cc: 
Ashanti McBride, DEP OGC, ashanti.mcbride@floridadep.gov 
Susan F. Eldredge, DEP Headquarters, susan.eldredge@foridadep.gov 
Cory Dilmore, DEP Headquarters, cory.dilmore@floridadep.gov 
Norva Blandin, DEP Northeast District, norva.blandin@floridadep.gov 
Alannah Irwin, DEP Northeast District, alannah.irwin@floridadep.gov 
Lydia Wing, Senior Geologist, PSI, Inc., lydia.wing@psiusa.com 
Angela C. Garzia, P.E, PSI, Inc., angela.garzia@psiusa.com 
Daniel Prokop, Heritage Crystal-Clean, Inc., daniel.prokop@crystal-clean.com 
Scott Crandall, P.E., FLAC, Husky Corp, Scrandall99@gmail.com 
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